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Minutes of the Meeting of Brundall Parish Council

Held on Monday 16th December 2019 at 19:00 
at the St Laurence Centre, Brundall
	Present:


Chairman: Cllr K Wilkins
Cllr J Mickelburgh, Cllr J Warns, Cllr G Nurden, Cllr G Abbott, Cllr F Thorpe, Cllr J Warne, Cllr M Savory, Cllr L Britt, Cllr G Buckley

Parish Clerk: S Smyth 

	
	Details
	Action

	2019-0175
	6.40pm Closed Meeting (Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 to discuss the signing of a letter of engagement for Ashtons legal relating to the Land east of Brundall Memorial Hall.
	

	
	Public admitted 7pm

Housekeeping

The Chairman advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.

The Chairman advised members of the public of the procedure for them speaking at Meetings of the Parish Council.  
The Chairman advised members of the public that the Parish Council would be making a sound recording of the Meeting. 
	

	2019-0176

	Apologies for Absence 
Cllr M Snowling, Cllr A Free, C Dickson (Deputy Clerk). Apologies accepted.
	

	2019-0177
	Declarations of Disclosable (DPI) or Non-Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (NDPI)

Cllr Nurden – planning items (Broadland DC)
	

	2019-0178
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting(s)
It was resolved unanimously to approve the confidential Minute items 2019-0136 and 2019-0137 from 28th October 2019

It was resolved, with one abstention, that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 25th November 2019 be approved.
	

	2019-0179
	Actions from the Minutes (Not on the Agenda)
2019-0148 – renewal of Council’s Planning Application 20162126 for LEMH – ongoing

2019-0166 – Risk Management Policy (revised) – to be put before the Advisory & Scrutiny Committee
2019-0171 – Clerk signed the Minerva Agreement
2019-0172 – Brundall FSC agreement to use spare cemetery field to be put to Land Management Committee


	

	2019-0180
	Public Participation

County Councillor Andrew Proctor provided a report:
The budget consultation is underway with a proposal for a 1.99% rise in Council Tax for Norfolk County Council. The net budget spend has gone up by £70m in the last year. The pressures on Childrens’ Services is still an issue. If the Council gets infrastructure the A47 can be dualled as planned. Highways England is now not dualling the N Burlingham works until 2021. The Council is looking at ways to improve the provision of electric car charging points but UKPN are proving hard to get these done. It is the desire of government to plant in excess of 1m trees over 5 years, so any suggestions are welcome.

The GNLP (Regulation 18) consultation begins on 6 January 2020. The council is taking steps to take on the Gt Yarmouth Community Trust to save the closure of the nurseries and pre schools affected by the cuts.

There is an ongoing peer review and NCC came out favourably by its critical friends. The upcoming Boundaries Review needs to be explained. The County Council is backing a status quo to keep the 84 boundaries as is.

Cllr Nurden delivered a District report in the absence of both Mike Snowling and Rebecca Grattan. 
One political party reported Broadland as a poorly led Council, but this was proven to be fake news from an Overview and Scrutiny meeting regarding a leased surrendered building and there were many inaccuracies. Broadland is taking out an environmental action plan was adopted to reduce net carbon emissions. The Council Tax good practice protocol was adopted. The Joint Commercialization Strategy was adopted. 
Public
None.
	

	2019-0181
	Chairman’s Report given by Cllr Wilkins
The Chairman gave his report:

“It has been a very busy year for the Council with work ongoing with the Sports Hub, public rights of way project and the land east of the Memorial Hall as key parts of the agenda. The sub- groups concerned have been building foundations and further progress will be seen in the New Year. Workloads for all matters on the Council are not to be underestimated. I wish all a Happy Christmas and New Year.”
	

	2019-0182

	Land Management Committee’s Report given by its Chairman Graham Abbott
Thanks go the Clerk for the works to the bus shelter which are all but complete apart from the screening to be put up. There has been some favourable feedback given so far. Some have commented that if we need to replace other shelters, this design would be good to use.
	

	2019-0183
	CDROB Report given by Councillor Britt
The planned meeting did not take place. The Public Rights of Way application has been withdrawn until further notice. The cycling and footpaths projects are still ongoing although not much progress has been made of late.
	

	2019-0184
	Memorial Hall Trustees Report 
No report was given.
	

	2019-0185
	Consultations – Boundary Commission
Papers be issued on 10th January for a possible Council meeting on 20th January. If not, there will be a special Council meeting on either 4th of 11th February. Until then this Council feels it cannot comment. Norfolk CC are recommending keeping the boundaries the same.
	

	2019-0186

	Land East of the Memorial Hall
The council is seeking to renew its application 20162126 for a change of use from agriculture to recreation. The piece of land to renew is under BRU3. Advice will be sought before renewing that. Cllr Nurden asked if there would be any difference in the costs to renew the whole piece. The Clerk said that this Council has previously voted to just renew BRU3.
A meeting on 17th December with our solicitors will help clarify the processes as to what is legally possible. The appeal process that QL are carrying out could take up to 6 months. The Council’s work to seek to acquire the land and QL’s appeal is running in parallel. Before going to BDC to apply for a CPO the Council knows it must seek to acquire by agreement first.

The CPO sub-group consisting of Cllrs Wilkins, Warns and Savory meets tomorrow.
	Sub-group/Clerks


	2019-0187
	Planning 
Decisions:

BA/2019/0328/HOUSEH- 5 Riverside. Approved subject to Conditions.
BA/2019/0402/FUL – Willow Marina replacement of Quay Heading -No Objection resolved unanimously
2019-1381 27 Blofield Road – A re-consultation has been issued. Now considering 2 homes. Will come back to us in January. The council objected to the original application.

	

	2019-0188
	Highways  
Project ongoing for the Council to apply for 20mph limits in all housing estates in Brundall.
Cllr Abbott has been working on a simple questionnaire to gauge possible support.

Cllr Abbott has found that our SAM2 speed camera could provide much needed data to support the need for this reduced limit. The Clerk was asked to check with Highways if the camera could be erected in the areas not approved by Norfolk Constabulary. The Clerk was asked to contact the previous team to find out how to retrieve any past data. The Chairman pointed out that enforcement of the Community Speed Watch team was to advise and not enforce.
	Cllr Abbott


	2019-0189
	Brundall Sports Hub

The planning application has been subject to some queries relating to the bunds, planting, sewerage and footpaths. The agents have this in hand. The Norfolk Homes application is also subject to some last stage queries. Until it is approved, even if the Sports Hub application is approved the Council cannot act to take the land until the NH works have begun.
Cllr Nurden enquired what the risks were if we do not get approval? It was pointed out that this is a low risk scenario. The foul sewerage plans may slightly increase costs if the planners want the agents to plan for anything other than a Klargester.
The work with Minerva continues. The Council has been advised to set up a Company Limited by Guarantee and work continues as to how this will progress. 
	Subgroup/

Clerks

	2019-0190
	Children’s Play Areas (Cllr Free leading)

Deferred (Cllr Free absent)
	

	2019-0192
	Finance

Bills for payment for December 2019– £6337.62 excluding vat were verified by Cllr Abbott. Payments for November 2019 were verified by Cllr Warne.
The budget subgroup had met and agreed a first draft.  The RFO has been asked to do a bit more work on some of the items.  BDC have allowed that the budget can be submitted at the beginning of January. The RFO cannot present a final draft until the tax base has been verified as final by Broadland DC Finance. A provisional meeting date of 14th January has been set. *

	*RFO

	2019-0193
	Clerk’s Correspondence – No new issued
	

	2019-0194
	Items for the next Agenda Meeting of the Parish Council

Planning application – 27 Blofield Road
Boundary Commission
Final Budget
Childrens’ play areas project (Cllr Free leading).

	

	2019-0195

	Date, time and venue of next Parish Council Meeting

20th January – 7pm St Laurence Rooms

Meeting closed at 8.05pm
	

	Signed as a true record …………………………………………….…….    Date ………………………… 


	
	

	
	


	Payments for December 2019
	

	
	

	Parish clerk costs
	£4,385.74

	Grass cutting monthly contract
	£561.66

	Members Expenses
	£0.00

	Insurance
	£0.00

	Annual Fees
	£124.50

	Allotments/C Park
	£0.00

	Street Lighting
	£508.11

	Handyman and cleaning
	£441.00

	Office expense
	£130.44

	Repairs and Renewals
	£40.00

	Telephone
	£0.00

	S106
	£0.00

	C Park
	£0.00

	Trees
	£0.00

	Room Hire
	£146.17

	Cremer’s
	£0.00

	Cemetery
	£0.00

	Projects
	£0.00

	Donations
	£0.00

	Church Fen
	£0.00

	Training
	£0.00

	S137
	£0.00

	Refuse Collection
	£0.00

	Insurance repair
	£0.00

	
	 

	
	 

	Total expenditure
	£6,337.62

	
	

	RECEIPTS FOR December 2019

	Precept
	

	Cemetery
	£1,375.00

	Allotments
	£137.50

	S106
	

	VAT
	

	Insurance
	

	Total Income December 2019
	£1,512.50
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